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January 12, 2023 

 

NH Council on Resources and Development (CORD) 

Department of Business and Economic Affairs 

100 Main Street 

Concord, NH 03301 

Dear CORD Members, 

Our club maintains trails in the Stark and Milan area as well as in Success and Cambridge.  In March of 

2022, Dummer residents voted to close their town roads to ATV traffic.  Until we are able to open up a 

new off-road connector trail, this means there is no way for ATV’s to travel east from Stark. 

The only route available for Stark riders is to travel west to Groveton then north through Stratford and 

then through Kelsey Notch to access riding in Colebrook/Pittsburg or Millsfield.  From Millsfield they 

can continue south to Success or Milan. 

We respectfully request that members of the CORD committee continue to keep the trails in Kelsey Notch 

open since they are the only alternative left for riders in the Stark area to access these other trail systems. 

Regards, 

 

Steve Kellet 

President 

Milan Trail Huggers 

603-684-8132 

Milan Trail Huggers 

P.O. Box 42 

Milan, NH  03588 
Maintaining Trails in Milan, Stark, Dummer, Success and Cambridge 


